
 

2012 Emails sent by LSH Executive to... 
 
 

 
 Sent Aug 19/ 2012 Attention Public Works - Beaconia 
L.S.H. Pending job requested submitted in June & July 
 
Attached Doc was sent...RE: pending / outstanding issues that have been brought to our 
associations attention. These issues did get sent to the RM office in June & July. As of mid 
August, they are still outstanding jobs to be done. Some have Safety Concerns & we would 
like to have them attended to. If these requests are unrealistic requests, and cannot be 
taken care of by Public Works, please advise us... 
Your honesty to our requests of expectation will be appreciated. 
NOTE: Most of the original request; regarding posting of New Signage, was taken care of 
by Public Works...Thank-you. 
Our association fall meeting will soon be taking place...(on the September long weekend). 
We would like to be able to advise the members of our association where the attached "to 
do" list is at in the "Q" of your many job requests...Look forward to your response. 
Edith - President & Anna - VP  
Lakeshore Heights Cottage Owners Association 
 

 
 
 

 
Sent Jul 31/12 ATTENTION: PUBLIC WORKS RM St.Clements CC Ed Gunning/Councillor 
Request for signage 
 
WEST Street Name Sign needed on West St when entering Via 102  by Volleyball court... 
Vehicle entry onto the green space is a safety concern for the people & children playing on 
the green space. They are NOT expecting a vehicle(s) to pull up...this problem is growing & 
needs to be addressed ASAP please. 
We would like to request the RM post No Vehicles Past This Point signage. Signs need to 
be posted at our 3 green spaces location at; 
West St & 102 / Volleyball Court  sign, plus new pillars to be added to existing row of 
pillars in order to block vehicle entry...Currently there is enough room for vehicle(s) to gain 
access, drive on the grass, to get close to the shoreline / beach access.  
West St & Beach / Basketball Court  
West St & Lake Ave / Children play structure  
(NOTE Lake Ave street sign missing also to be replaced) 
Edith Summerfeldt President - Lakeshore Heights Cottage Owners Association 
 

 
 
 

 
Sent July 18/2012 ATTENTION PUBLIC WORKS RM of St.Clements 
 
On July 17th a drive through was conducted up and down every street, avenue and road in 
Lakeshore Heights. The purpose of this exercise was to access the visibility and placement 
of all the traffic/street signs that are posted throughout. (list with 29 issues was attached & sent 

with this email) which addresses the areas that require immediate attention. 
The intent is to ensure a safe, well signed environment for our visitors and residents. 
...Edith LSH President 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Sent June 26/2012 ATTENTION PUBLIC WORKS  RM of St Clements  
 
Recently many of our permanent residents & cottagers have approached the Lakeshore 
Heights Association with complaints of the poor road conditions. Understanding the recent 
large amounts of rain events have developed pot holes on many of the roads.  
West Street needs attention ASAP as there are a good amount of deep pot holes along this 
high traffic street. Other streets have issues too...PDF area map attached with RED circle 
on the house number needing repair. Examples as follows:  
*In the center of the road ROCK coming up out of the road in front of 20 West St 
*Intersection with deep pot holes on West St & South Ave 
*One whole curve need attention due to its at the bottom on the hill where 101 turns into 
West 
*South Bay / Ave at the stop sign beside # 70 & 106 South bay, sinking is happening over 
top the culvert 
*Lake St ...NO Street sign is posted on this street...also needs attention from top to bottom 
due to major water flow during heavy rain going down this road way 
*Beach Blvd needs attention at the top & bottom again due to rain water going down this 
road way. 
*(map was sent & marked) House numbers circled in RED have Pot Holes issues that need 
attention 
 
We would appreciate the Public Works Departments attention to address/repair the pot 
holes as soon as possible or, the latest date of June 29th as this is a long weekend & the 
population will greatly increase. Thank-you for your attention in the matter. 
...Edith LSH President 
 

 

 
Sent June 24/2012 to Mayor Steve Strang and Members of Council, 
 
 On behalf of the Lakeshore Heights Cottage Owners Association, we would to like to 
extend a thank you to Mayor Steve Strang and Members of Council for the approval of the 
$1500.00 grant.  
 These funds were used to construct a new shed on the public green space at West 
Street and Lakeview Ave. Attached is a photo of the shed along with the paid invoice for 
materials received from Star Lumber...Edith LSH President 

                           
 

  
Received June 14/2012 
 
Good morning Edith, 
  I just wanted to let you know that Council passed a resolution authorizing a grant in 
the amount of $5,000 which would assist in your Beach stair project. Once the cheque is 
signed, it along with a letter will be following in the mail. 
  

Colleen Sailor 
Manager of Administration Rural Municipality of St. Clements 

 

 
Sent: June11/2012  
 
To: RM St.Clements Cc: Ed Gunning (Councilor) 
Subject: Please add to TUE June 5th Agenda 
 
Please find the attached documents...we respectful request to be added onto the agenda 
for presentation at the council meeting scheduled for this Tuesday June 12,2012 
 
Regards, Edith Summerfeldt 
President - Lakeshore Heights Cottage Owners Association 


